
MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

March 28, 2018
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
Dr. Thomas E. Graham, Commissioner


Mayor Diane Holcombe, R- Smithfield
Danny Householder, President, R-Saline Township
Jon Sperry, R-Stratton

John Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

John Cothran, A-Tiltonsville

Township





Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County


Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville

Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Chris Rawlings, Brush Creek Township
Brandon Andresen, R- Jefferson County


Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township

James Branagan, R-County Engineer


Sam Grafton, A- Island Creek Township
David Snelting, R- Steubenville



Rob Herron, R-Knox Township

Tim Miller, R-Toronto




Rick Richetti, R- Mt. Pleasant Township
Bob Bertram, Toronto




Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
Dorothy Blanner, Toronto




Eric Mercer, R- Salem Township

Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Dan Cermak, R- Smithfield Township
Mayor Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz



Vince Pastre, A-Smithfield Township

Mayor David Gaffney, R-Bloomingdale


Dan Stone, A-Springfield Township
Darla Pletcher, A- Bloomingdale



Larry DeLuca, R- Warren Township
Kelly Bauknecht, A-Dillonvale



Kevin Walker, R- Wayne Township
Barbara Glessner, R-Empire



Rodney Roe, A-Wells Township
Russell Crowe, Irondale





Bob Smith, R-Mingo Junction
 


STAFF
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

Martin Sohovich, Director
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland



Tabatha Glover, Administrative Assistant

Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond






OPENING OF MEETING:

President Householder opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

Vice-President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF February 28, 2018 MEETING








A motion was made by Rodney Roe, Wells Township to accept the minutes of the February 28, 2018 meeting; seconded by Brandon Andresen, Citizen Representative; motion passed unanimously.  
COMMITTEE REPORT

President Householder announced there were two items to discuss under committee reports. Vice President Fabian researched the question regarding Commissioner Graham being able to sit on the executive board as Secretary under the RPC bylaws. The bylaws state that County Commissioners are members of the RPC board. The elections of secretary are to be held in November basically picking a 
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member from the RPC board. According to the bylaws it states that the commissioners are part of this board and the secretary must be a member of the board. As I read it, I don’t see why a County Commissioner could not sit on the executive committee. We can move on this today or we can get a legal opinion from the County Prosecutor’s Office. 

A discussion was held regarding receiving a legal opinion or taking action. Bob Bertram, City of Toronto made a motion to seek a legal opinion from the County Prosecutor’s Office regarding Commissioner Graham sitting on the executive board as Secretary. Dave Snelting, City of Steubenville seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 


President Householder- The executive committee met prior to this meeting and made a motion to give Tabatha a pay raise of $1.00. A motion was made by Dan Cermak, Smithfield Township to grant Tabatha’s pay raise. The motion was seconded by Jon Sperry, Village of Stratton. Motion passed unanimously. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT - Martin 


Housekeeping: All dues have been collected with the exception of the Village of Adena. 


In regards to US Census, we have updates we are required to complete. In this case we need to submit any address changes before the 2020 census. If there were any annexations, de-annexations, or address changes in your communities, let me know. 

Flood damages- Jim Branagan


A month ago the governor declared a disaster in our county and other counties. I contacted Ohio EMS the governor’s emergency is one that can be acted quickly on. They also fix federal aid roads. Federal aid roads are roads the federal government picked many years ago for defense purposes. On Monday Kasick issued a federal disaster request to the president of FEMA. $44 million has been put together. FEMA looks for a certain dollar amount before they declare a disaster. Ohio EMS believes it is a done deal. Our County is currently not on the list. If we have at least $250K in damages in our county, then we would be added to the list. We have over $700K documented in our county. We are going to be added to the list of Counties. I have not received anything in writing yet. 

In the past, once it is declared, they will come into the County and meet with anyone whom had a disaster during the designated time. You will fill out a form within 30 days of the declaration. You will put together a list of damages. They will go out and look at the damages with you. Start gathering your information, so when you meet with FEMA, you will have everything ready. 

President Householder asked if ball fields were included in the damages. Jim answered if it is a public park, then it can be shown to FEMA to see if they approve it. 

Port Authority Update- Martin


They are working to resolve the Wetlands remediation issue at the Jefferson County Industrial Park. They recently had a meeting with the US Army Corp of Engineers. The abandoned gas station program we spoke about previously. Evan was able to get a consultant to help out. We have our first site designation of BUSTR Class C. We also have a second site that we will be working on as well. Once it’s qualified we will look for funding for the removal of tanks that are a hazard. 


Evan is starting to plan a Mid-Year Marketing event bringing developers in from the Pittsburgh area to look at different commercial and industrial sites. 

Brownfield VAP I assessment has been completed for the RiverRail site at the old Weirton Steel area. 


Evan also mentioned a couple of new business prospects that are looking at Jefferson County including a company that has an office/ warehouse requirement and the other is a consulting firm looking to place a headquarters in the Upper Ohio Valley. 
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Land Bank Lot Maintenance


I would like to meet with each jurisdiction. We give the jurisdictions the first right to maintain those properties for us during the grass cutting season. 
Grant Pipeline


On April 4th, we will receive our allocation budget from the state for CDBG. I reviewed the project options that we have. When there is a sum of funds less than $300K, they will allow you up to 5 projects. We are going to recommend four projects. The applications are due by April 18th. We are currently working with the County Water and Sewer Dept. on the income survey for the Smithfield water tank project. 


Allocation projects; we can do up to 5, we are recommending 4. The projects will be completed in 2019 and 2020. Critical Infrastructure; we have one project in George’s Run. We are eligible to apply for a second one. Also for our April submissions, we can submit downtown or neighborhood revitalization grants. 


Tomorrow morning at the commissioner’s office we will be having our 1st public hearing or 2019/ 2020. The second public hearing will be project specific. April 4th we have a training opportunity in Columbus. I’m not sure if I can attend this. I did attend last year so I have a background there. Project applications are due by April 18th. They will be evaluated within the week. Our second public hearing will be May 17th. We will submit our applications by June 1st. 


I handed out a list of projects that support either the low and moderate income areas or the issue of fighting slum and blight. President Householder stated that firehouse owned by the village or township only can qualify for equipment, etc. A firehouse privately owned contracted with the township cannot apply for this. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Tabatha - Total expenditures for February were $9,445.08. Our current cash balance as of February 28th was $101,964.75.


GRANTS & LOANS DIRECTORY: COMMUNITY ENVISIONING TRAINING



Martin – One of the goals that I made last year was to elevate all of the jurisdictions in terms of their ability to compete for sources. There are dozens of grants and loans out there, but it is difficult for anyone to get their arms around it. One of the things I promised was a grants and loans directory. You have the first rendition of that.

The purpose is to get everyone more competitive in terms of external funds, grants, or loans available in Ohio. Also if you have a certain project how do you determine if your project is a fit for the fund or loan that is available. You may have a project, but the requirements are such that you cannot qualify. 


This package has several features. One is a look up table. For example if you are trying to do a project for parks and recreation. There is a look up table that allows you to quickly scan through to see which grants and loans are available in that area and then you can look at each individually. 


There is an overall index of everything that we have or a table of contents so you know what is in the directory. In the future as we do updates, there will be a change log. It will give you instructions on what to put in and what to take out. 


The intention was to give you a one page synopsis of what each grant/ loan is. The fund name, what entities are involved in terms of the administrator, fund information including the match required if any. Also qualifying requirements for the grant; what is the focus of the program, specific scope of your project, any particular details needed for the application (submission date, etc.), and jurisdiction responsibilities. Once you see a grant or loan you are interested in, there is a web URL so you can research it further. 
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The next part of this directory is called the look-up table. As mentioned, this is a matrix divided into 
three sections: infrastructure, public services, and economic development. The intention was jurisdiction specific. Everything that is in here is organized around townships, villages, and cities. The intention was to give you a quick reference guide. 


There are some exceptions which I call the “Muni”s. These are corporate and tax structures that communities can use and facilitate to get economic redevelopment. I included a quick synopsis on eight of them from everything from tax increment financing to enterprise zones, etc. 

Moving forward we do our best to support all jurisdictions in the context of going after grants and loans. If there is anything we can do, any help or support we can provide. We are here for you. 

Dr. Graham

 I would like to give more clarification on the Port Authority. Brandon is involved in this. It is a mitigation study of 26 acres. We want to develop that 26 acres to have it shovel ready. This study identifies the Wetlands. The Commissioners paid $6800 for the study. 


Also send your recreation requests in. Those need to be in soon for recreation grant money. Include your receipts from last year. If you did not have any receipts from last year, state that in your letter for your recreation request. 
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be Wednesday, April 25th, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers in the Health Department Community Room. 
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Lou Vandeborne, Cross CreekTownship to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Eric Mercer, Salem Township; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,
________________, Secretary






As per Tabatha Glover
